## General Council 43 - July 21, 2018

## We have arrived!

We are here in Oshawa, Ontario at the site of General Council 43. The theme is "Risking Faith, Daring Hope."

The day was mostly devoted to a "Festival of Faith", with workshops, music, a few food trucks - a celebration of the church's work and witness, through the arts. There were also opportunities to connect with friends old and new.

We gathered for a bit of orientation to the new business model in the late afternoon, and to hear a presentation on the Calls to the Church related to reconciliation with our Indigenous brothers and sisters. After dinner, a bit of social time (those of us from Alberta and Northwest Conference gathered for "cookies and milk" with our conference president, Kathy Yamashita. There was also a welcome party outside on the grounds, with live music - which I can still hear as I type this!

As "first days" sometimes go, people are confused about where to be at what time, and how to find meeting spaces, but there is also a sense of excitement as we come together to do the work of being the church, to make decisions and begin to live into the changes that must come. Some of that excitement also comes from a real sense of being part of something bigger than our own little corners of this United Church of ours. We are indeed a big family of faith. We have our points of diversity, and we have a whole lot in common.

Blessings, Tammy Allan Olds-Sundre Pastoral Charge